
SBM – Wednesday, October 28, 2015 

Members Present – Sharyn VonCannon, Todd Swackhamer, Matthew Noonan, Michelle Medlin, Cherry 

Freda, Sarah Rushing, Mika Bruce, Jody Hilliard, Jayna-Beth Dinkins, Dede Rushing, Courtney Luce, 

Wendy Griffin 

Dr. VonCannon invited students who had contacted her to present to propose a new club for the school. 

The proposed club is Jr. Lions Club. Leah and Cameron presented a powerpoint to lobby for a new club. 

Students may sign up to join if they have a C average, grades 3-5, and teacher recommendations. Mrs. 

Peake has agreed to sponsor the club. The club will focus on repairing the damaged property on the 

playground and helping others with projects such as a canned food drive. The Jr. Lions Club was 

approved for the students to proceed. 

Information from Dr. VC: 

The new kettles arrived today.  

Budget information was shared:  

Our special projects money was cut. Instructional supply money was cut. The computer lab is covered by 

two part-time TA’s. A part-time 3rd grade TA is supporting 3rd grade and Read to Achieve. Televisions 

need to be replaced this year. Several have already been replaced. Promethean Boards are aging out. 

$20,000 was spent to replace the kettles hot water heater and plumbing. We are over our copy budget 

every month. This information was provided to inform us that a lot of the money that we will make at 

the barbecue has already been allocated for specific items and resources.  

Other items to consider for purchase: 

 Books for the literacy lab and classroom libraries 

 Extended sidewalk for the bus line so that students do not have to walk on the grass to get to 

the bus, especially in rainy weather. 

 Computers for lower grades are a need, but the county has strict guidelines about computer 

purchases. The computer lab schedule will be adjusted after bbq to free up the lab for lower 

grades. The upper grades can have computer class in their classrooms with their chromebooks. 

 The soccer nets and picnic tables are in bad shape. It was suggested to replace the picnic tables 

with metal ones.  

 

 

 


